
Holliston Parks Meeting  

Wednesday September 13, 2017 

Present: Paul Healy, Art Winters, Tom Chipman, Inge Daniels, Bob Nemet & Kristen Hedrick 
 
1750 Update 
A 1750 Update was given by Mr. Nemet & Mr. Chipman.  The problem items are being addressed.  
Handicapped bathroom, emergency exit signs, elevator buttons, carpets, machine room should all be 
finished.  Mr. Chipman questioned whether the roof issues had been addressed.  Mr. Nemet was not 
sure.  Mr. Chipman said he would ask Mr. Ritter next time he saw him.  Mr. Chipman asked about the 
key card system.  Ms. Hedrick said that she met with Veterans Services, Youth & Family Services and Mr. 
Ritter and it was discussed and that the priority should be cameras at this time.  With so many people 
coming in and out of the building it did not make sense to keep the outside doors locked.  Mr. Chipman 
thought that the key card would be a better option.  Ms. Hedrick said that possibly down the road but at 
this time the building was still figuring out how they were functioning. 
 
Directors Report 
Ms. Hedrick brought some preliminary numbers for the summer waterfront.  It seems that we made a 
little bit of money this summer, about $4,317.04.  This money will go back into the Waterfront for 
improvements. 
Summer went well we have some feedback from our surveys.  There was one Pre-K program where we 
did not get great feedback and we will not be running that program again.  Ms. Hedrick will have a 
complete report at the November meeting. 
 
Fields 
Mr. Nemet reported that the youth football has started using the Adams field for practices at night with 
the lights on Tuesdays & Thursdays.  Mr. Chipman and Mr. Nemet have been turning the lights on and 
off for the groups.  Mr. Healy wanted to know if they could put a timer so that they would not have to 
go down there each night.  Mr. Chipman said there is a way to do it with an App on your phone but did 
not think this was an option since there are other groups that use the lights and have them turn off at 
different times each night. 
One Hundred Linden Street, the former location of the Parks & Recreation Offices has been completely 
demolished and there is now grass in its place.   
 
Mr. Healy makes a motion to adjourn at 8:10, Mr. Chipman seconds.  ALL IN FAVOR 


